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Miller-Johnson, Lavine

From: Chan, Esther

Sent: 20 October 2016 11:58

To: 'ARKA LICENSING'

Cc: Patel, Yogini; Miller-Johnson, Lavine; Business Licence; Legister, Linda; Police 

(licensing-qk@met.police.uk) (licensing-qk@met.police.uk)

Subject: RE: 773 Harrow Road, Wembley HA0 2LW

Dear Suresh, 
 
The variation application to extend the hours which your client submitted in September 2016 was 
processed. Site visits were undertaken during the consultation period and it was noted that the plan of the 
premises had changed. Your client was requested to submit an up to date plan by 14th October 2016 to the 
Licensing Authority, which he failed to comply. As a result, the application was deemed defective, therefore 
the application fee is non refundable.  
 
Should your client wish to submit a fresh variation application, a full application fee will apply. 
 
Kind Regards 
 
Esther Chan 
Licensing Inspector 
Planning, Transportation & Licensing 
Brent Council 
 
0208 937 5303 
 
www.brent.gov.uk 
 

From: ARKA LICENSING [mailto:contact@arkalicensing.co.uk]  
Sent: 19 October 2016 11:55 

To: Chan, Esther 

Subject: RE: 773 Harrow Road, Wembley HA0 2LW 
Importance: High 

 
Dear Ms Chan, 

 

Further to your email below on the above premises, the applicant has requested us to support  with the 

application. 

 

We have met with the police last week and we have decided not put the variation of hours application. 

 

We will put a variation application to change of plan, CCTV conditions etc. 

 

In the meantime are you able to refund the fee paid for the application £190.00. 

 

Then we will pay separately for the new variation application. 

 

 

many thanks 

 

Suresh Kanapathi 

07803 903 897 

lavine.millerjohnson
Text Box
Exhibit LMJ007
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---------------------------- 

Consultant 

Arka Licensing 

---------------------------- 

Tel: (0203) 405 1886 

Mob: 07714 495 287 

E-mail: contact@arkalicensing.co.uk 

 

This email is sent for and on behalf of Arka Licensing Consultants, which is a company registered in 

England, registered number 09036487, registered office Trident Business Centre, 89 Bickersteth Road, 

London SW17 9SH. 

CONFIDENTIALITY: 

This e-mail and any attachments are strictly private and confidential and are intended for the named 

recipient only. If you are not the intended named recipient, you are advised not to read or disclose the 

contents of this e-mail and/or any attachments to another person or take copies of them. If you receive 

this message in error, please notify our e-mail administrator and destroy the message. 

 

 

 
From: Chan, Esther <Esther.Chan@brent.gov.uk> 

Sent: 30 September 2016 10:43 

To: 'CHITHIRA JEEVANANANTHAN' 

Cc: Business Licence; Legister, Linda; Licensing Police; Patel, Yogini 

Subject: RE: 773 Harrow Road, Wembley HA0 2LW  

  

Dear Mr Rasitharan, 
  
Thank you for your email. 
  
We do not have engineers to obtain the CCTV recordings, it is the responsibility of the 
premise licence holder to supply this to us. Whilst the installation of CCTV  and provision of 
CCTV recordings is not a condition on your premise licence, we would strongly suggest that 
you have CCTV in a good working condition and recordings are kept for 31 days in order to 
uphold the licensing objections. Please find attached guidance on CCTV from the home 
office, which I hope you find useful. 
  
As discussed during my visit on Tuesday 27th September 2016, as the licensee and DPS, 
you are expected to know all the conditions on the premises licence and to have made 
provisions with staff to ensure that none of the licensing conditions are breached. You are 
also required to know the hours you are authorised for the licensable activities you have 
been granted by the Licensing Authority. 
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May I also remind you that your application for the variation of your premises licence had 
been rejected. As per the attached email from the licensing team on 27th September 2016, 
we cannot proceed with your application until you have provided all the relevant documents 
and amendments, which is required by Friday 14th October 2016. 
  
Please do not hesitate to contact me should you require further clarification/information. 
  
Kind Regards 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




